
There are ghosts in the neighborhood!  “Ghosting” 

is a neighborhood tradition.  If  you find a ghost 

and a small package of  goodies by your front door, please hang the ghost on 

your front door, and then leave ghosts and goodies for two neighbors.  There 

should be an instruction sheet with your ghost.  Our goal is to see a ghost on 

every door by Halloween!  If  you don’t wish to participate, please contact a 

board member. 

W a t c h  o u t  f o r  

G h o s t s !  

Carriage Hill 7-9 Homes Association, Inc. 

 

October 2009  

Save the Date 

The next Board Meeting will be a free catered dinner meeting 
for the entire neighborhood.  It will take place at 4pm (after 
the Chiefs game) on Sunday, November 8, 2009 at Meadow-
brook United Methodist Church, 2800 NE 64th Street (in 
front of  Pricechopper).  Watch your mailbox for details and 
plan on attending. 
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Watch your Mailbox 

An information sheet for an updated neighborhood directory 
will be arriving soon.  Please be sure to update and/or correct 
the information and return the form. 

Free Advertising! 

If  you have a small or home-based business, you can use this newsletter 
for free advertising.  Contact the newsletter editor at newslet-
ter@carriagehill7-9.org with your information.  You can also make an 
announcement, share information, compliment a neighbor, offer a ser-
vice, ask for a recommendation, review a local business, etc.  

Babysitting Update 

Please update the phone number to contact Abigail Tingus for babysit-
ting.  The correct number to call is 213-1391.  Abigail is 11 years old and 
has completed the Red Cross Babysitting Course.  She babysat for this 
editor’s child several weeks ago and did a wonderful job. 

Welcome New Neighbors 

Jake and Martha Wilson at 4145 NE 63rd Terrace 
 
Steve and Dawn Perry at 4013 NE 63rd Street 

Free Dinners 

Meadowbrook United Methodist Church is hosting Free 
Wednesday Night Dinners To the Community.  These dinners 
are free to the public and start at 6:00pm every Wednesday night.  
They are located at 2800 NE 64th Street, Gladstone, MO 64119. 
453-5733 
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Y o u r  2 0 0 9 - 2 0 1 0  B o a r d  M e m b e r s  a r e :  

President : Sam Shiblom   459-7807  president@carriagehill7-9.org 

VP :  Wendy Hargrave   806-7481 vicepresident@carriagehill7-9.org 

Architecture:   Dave Jacobs 256-5414   architectural@carriagehill7-9.org 

           Ted Tingus  452-2949  architectural@carriagehill7-9.org 

Social Committee:  Wendy Hargrave 806-7481 social@carriagehill7-9.org 

        Jeanne Jacobs  256-5414  social@carriagehill7-9.org 

       Jennifer Stedman 454-1190  social@carriagehill7-9.org 

        Mandy Underwood  459-7687  social@carriagehill7-9.org 

Beautification:  Travis Underwood  459-7687  beautification@carriagehill7-9.org 

Treasurer:   Torance Fisher 455-0416  treasurer@carriagehill7-9.org 

Secretary:   JoAnn Fisher 455-0416   secretary@carriagehill7-9.org 

Newsletter Editor: Jennifer Stedman  454-1190  newsletter@carriagehill7-9.org 

Garage Sale:   Don Rose  453-7588  garagesale@carriagehill7-9.org 

 

New Website 

The new Carriage Hill website is up and running at 
www.carriagehill7-9.org  On the website, you will find eve-
rything you need to know about the neighborhood, in-
cluding this newsletter and contact information for all 
board members. 

Landscaping and Tree Trimming 

If  you would be interested in information about tree trimming 
and landscaping, either how to do it yourself  or who to contact 
to do it for you, contact a member of  the board. 




